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l/3/91 HATQNN 

TODAY’S WATCH 

PSYCHOPOLITICS: 

Strange label? Strange term? Get 
familiar with it, World. This is 
the method through which it has 
been determined that the Russians 
would gain control of your world. 
The first “brain-control and 
change” would be the American 
United States. I will get around to 
what it is and how it works (and 
has been all but perfected upon 
you-the-people). However, I wish 
to continue with your Pleiades 
Connections and Cosmic “codes” 
before doing so--for ALL are 
necessary parts of the puzzle if 
there is to be understanding. 

It is far beyond a simple “desire” 
of the Russians to control and ex- 
periment- this comes in textbook 
form and the entire political-en- 
forcement system is required to be 
totally functional in application--it 
has worked!! 

Russian attitudes and mandates? 
Let me pronounce the “Summary” 
as laid forth in the mandates. 

QUOTE: 

In this time of unlimited 
weapons (2976), and in na- 
tional antagonisms where 
atomic war with Capitalistic 
powers is possible, Psychopol- 
itics must act efficiently as 

never before. 

Any and all programs of 
Psychopolitics must be in- 
creased to aid and abet the 
activities of other Communist 
agents throughout the nation in 
question. 

The failure of Psy- 
chopolitics might well bring 
about the atomic bombing of 
the Motherland (Russia). 

If Psychopolitics succeeds 
in its mission throughout the 
Capitalistic nations of the 
world, there will never be an 
atomic war, for Russia will 
have subjugated all of her ene- 
mies. 

Communism has already 
spread across one-sixth of the 
inhabited world. Marxist 
Doctrines have already pene- 
trated the remainder. An ex- 
tension of the Communist so- 
cial order is everywhere victo- 
rious. The spread of Commu- 
nism has never been by force 
of battle, but by conquest of 
the mind. In Psychopolitics 
we have refined this conquest 
to its last degree. 

The psychopolitical opera- 
tive must succeed, for his suc- 
cess means a world of Peace. 
His failure might well mean 
the destruction of the civilized 
portions of Earth by atomic 
power in the hands of Capital- 

‘> . 
1 Vol. VI 

istic madmen. 

The end thorouphlv iusti- 
fies the means. The degrada- 
tion of populaces is less in- 
human than their destruction 
by atomic fission, for to be an 
animal who lives only once, 
any life is sweeter than death. 

The end (of war) is the 
control of a conquered people. 
If a person can be conquered 
in the absence of war, the end 
of war will have been achieved 
without the destruction of war. 
A worthy goal. 

The psychopolitcian has 
his reward in the nearly un- 
limited control of populaces, 
in the uninhibited exercise of 
passion, and the ,glory of 
Communist conquest over the 
stupidity of the enemies of the 
People. L 

END QUOTING 

The above “means” means exactly 
that--any means is deemed accept- 
able to achieve the aims of control. 
This includes dominant use of 
robotoids, frequency beams-- 
ANYTHlNG that brings a nation 
of citizens under the control of 
mental stupot. So be it. 

HOW CAN YOU TRUST 
OUR WORK? 

Because the facts of truth are 
coming forth from unexpected and 
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unrecognized sources. “They” 
simply did not know where to at- 
tack and change. As ones have 
come into service unto the Master 
and the space brotherhood--direct 
and unrelenting attack was put in 
motion through myriads of ways to 
insure ego takeover and commit- 
ment failure to higher resources. It 
happens all the time. Dharma hap- 
pened to get in under the silence of 
unexpected resource and got on 
your own leader’s “hit list” first! 
Do you see that it is too late to 
stop this word? Too much has 
flowed forth in quantity which 
cannot be suppressed without 
spreading it even more quickly. If 
this one is touched--then she will 
simply stop of the direct receiving 
so that truth is not tarnished in its 
directness from Source. 

Oh yes, they have her located and 
under constant bombardment with 
everything they can throw at her 
and the publishers, etc. However, 
the entire area is under shielding 
and personal mental impact is 
most unlikely. 

When I tell you that the Russians 
DO NOT WANT AN ATOMIC 
WAR, I most certainly mean it. 
And, it becomes more and more 
obvious that, in the event of a 
Middle East all-out war, there will 
be atomic weapons brough into 
play. YOU TEETER ON THE 
TOTTERING EDGE OF DISAS- 
TER. BUT, THE SHOW IS NOT 
OVER UNTIL (NOT WHEN THE 
“FAT LADY SINGS”, BUT 
RATHER) GOD WINS! Hold that 
trump card ever next thine heart- 
place! 

CONGRESS IN SESSION 

Congress has dealt your President 
of War a nasty blow--thank all of 
you who have witnessed unto your 
Congressmen. It is still probable 
that Bush will work it so he can 
call Executive Orders but it gets 
harder and harder--because 
Congress has voted to “stay in ses- 
sion without the usual recess this 

January ‘to monitor the Arab con- 
flict”‘. That is terrible news for 
the Bush war plans so KEEP UP 
THE BARRAGE, CITIZENS, 
FOR YOU ARE BEING HEARD.’ 
You don’t have to longer ask, 
“What can I do?“--just make loud 
noises unto your Congressmen-- 
constantly. Call the 800 number in 
Washington--call your Congress- 
men--write and wire your Con- 
gressmen!! The WORD shall be 
that which will set you free and 
bring home your children, parents 
and spouses. 

Takl’one thing at a time--IF YOU 
CAN RE-ESTABLISH YOUR 
CONSTITUTION, AMERICA-- 
YOU CAN WIN THE REST OF 
THE BATTLE! IF YOU LOSE 
IT--YOU ARE SIMPLY SACRI- 
FICIAL PAWNS IN THE ULTI- 
MATE BA-I-I’LE BETWEEN THE 
ELITE WOULD-BE WORLD 
MASTERS. GOD CAN ULTI- 
MATELY REVERSE THE MEN- 
TAL BARRAGE WITH TRUTH-- 
BUT THE BODIES MUST SUR- 
VIVE TO ALLOW FOR SAME 
TO HAVE OPPORTUNITY TO 
OCCUR. PLEASE, GIVE LIFE 
IN TRUTH A CHANCE BEFORE 
YOU BLOW AWAY YOUR 
PLANET AND YOUR SPECIES! 

WHAT IS THE RHODE 
ISLAND BANK MESS? 

Two things: Firstly, the closed 
banks and Credit Unions are those 
that are privately insured. It is a 
dual effort to scare the public from 
continuing to utilize Credit Unions 
which are not FDIC insured which 
will put out of commission a large 
majority of the Credit Unions 
which have functioned in honest 
properness and bring the depositors 
back into the fold of the “banks”. 
Secondly, it will point out the in- 
stitutions who have used unwise 
investments within the institutions 
of service to groups and who are 
insured through private sources. It 
basically is a call to announce the 
possible failure of Credit Union re- 
sources as well as, the banks who 
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are borderline to failure, at best. 

In a positive note, however, it also 
points out that the Insurance In- 
dustry is IN SERIOUS TROU- 
BLE! THERE SIMPLY ARE 
NOT INSURANCE FUNDS TO 
COVER THAT WHICH IS IN- 
SURED! THIS INDICATES A 
HEAVY, HEAVY DEFICIT IN 
THE INSURANCE COMPANIES 
AND THEREFORE “WORTH- 
LESS” INSURANCE. YOU ARE 
a ECONOMIC COLLAPSE 
WITH THE PIECES GRADV- 
ALLY FALLING AROUND YOV- 
FOR THE INTEGRITY OF THE 
STRUCTURE IS GONE AND 
THE ENTIRE SYSTEM HAS 
LONG SINCE HAD NOTHING 
OF FOUNDATION UPON 
WHICH TO STAND.’ SO BE IT. 

GENERAL OBSERVATIONS 

Watch most closely that which is 
coming forth from both sides of the 
Iraq issue. You are being warned 
CONSTANTLY of probable ter- 
rorist activities beyond the imag- 
ined if you pursue this war. 

Note, that Mr. l3ush has let it 
“slip”--if the war does not happen, 
the One World Order is all but a 
dead issue. However, the UN 
councils are made up of countries 
totally bought and sold Cowned) by 
the International Monetary Fund 
and the World Bank--(these are 
owned and controlled iti total by 
the U.S. and Great Britain. The 
threats to take away aid and funds 
by the World Bank if the repre- 
sentatives to the UN do not vote in 
the ordered mandates of these two 
countries means exactly that-- 
BLACKMAIL BY WITHHOLD- 
ING ASSISTANCE. ‘I THIS IS 
THE SAME PLAN OF ATTACK 
UPON YOU-THE-PEOPLE! 

, 

Do not allow vourselves to lose 
sight of the uoint of the whole 
game bv being caunht 11~ in the 
distracters! 
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1/4/91 HATONN 

This document is a continuation of 
the transcription of a document 
(textbook) utilized in Russia for 
Mind-Control--specifically directed 
at the United States of America. 
This is done through a scientific 
method of brain-washing called 
PSYCHOPOLITICS. 

If you believe the entire world has 
gone “mad”, you are very close to 
correct for that, indeed, is the goal 
of Communism. The methods 
have been incredibly effective and 
you stand at the brink of annihila- 
tion as a free people, under ANTI- 
CHRIST, with liberty and justice 
for none. The plan is synchronous 
with the Global Plan 2000 for total 
take-over of the planet. 

QUOTE: 

STATE GOALS FOR THE 
INDIVIDUAL AND MASSES 

Just as we would discover an 
individual to be ill, whose organs, 
each one, had a different goal from 
the rest, so we discover the indi- 
viduals and the State to be ill 
where goals are not rigorously 
codified and enforced. 

There are those who, in less 
enlightened times, gave Man to 
believe that goals should be per- 
sonally sought and held, and that, 
indeed, Man’s entire impulse to- 
ward higher things stemmed from 
Freedom. We must remember that 
the same peoples who embraced 
this philosophy also continued in 
Man the myth of spiritual exis- 
tence. (Hatonn: This was their 
first attack against immortality and 
God/Christ teachings.) 

All goals proceed from duress. 
Life is a continuous escape. With- 
out force and threat there can be no 
striving. Without pain there can 
be no desire to escape from pain. 
Without the threat of punishment 
there can be no gain. Without 
duress and command there can be 

no alignment of bodily functions. 
Without rigorous and forthright 
control, there can be no ac- 
complished goals for the State. 

Goals of the State should be formu- 
lated by the State for the obedience 
and concurrence of the individuals 
within that State. A State without 
goals so formulated is a sick State. 
A State without the power and 
forthright wish to enforce its goals 
is a sick State. 

When an order is issued by the 
Communist State, and is not 
obeyed, a sickness will be discov- 
ered to ensue. Where obedience 
fails, the masses suffer. 

State goals depend upon loyalty 
and obedience for their accom- 
plishment. When one discovers a 
State goal to be interpreted, one 
discovers inevitably that there has 
been an interposition of self- 
willedness, of greed, of idleness, 
or of rugged individualism and 
self-centered initiative. The in- 
terruption of a State goai will be 
discovered as having been inter- 
rupted by a person whose dis- 
loyalty and disobedience is the di- 
rect result of his own mis-align- 
ment with life. 

It is not always necessary to re- 
move the individual. It is possible 
to remove his self-willed ten- 
dencies to the improvement of the 
goals and gains of the whole. The 
technologies of Psychopolitics are 
graduated upon the scale which 
starts somewhat above the removal 
of the individual himself, upward 
toward the removal only of those 
tendencies which bring about his 
lack of co-operation. 

It is not enough for the State to 
have goals. These goals, once put 
forward, depend for their comple- 
tion upon the loyalty and obedience 
of the workers. These, engaged 
for the most part, in hard labors, 
have little time for idle speculation, 
which is good. But, above them, 
unfortunately, there ,must be fore- 
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men of one or another position, 
any one of whom might have suffi- 
cient idleness and lack of physical 
occupation to cause some disaf- 
fecting independency in his con- 
duct and behavior. 

Psychopolitics remedies this ten- 
dency toward disaffection when it 
exceeds the common persuasions of 
the immediate superiors of the per- 
son in question. 

EXAMINATION OF 
LOYALTIES 

If loyalty is so important in the 
economic and social structure, it is 
necessary to examine it further as 
itself. 

In the field of Psychopolitics, loy- 
alty means simply ‘alignment’. It 
means, more fully, alignment with 
the goals of the Communist State. 
Disloyalty means entirely mis- 
alignment, and more broadly, mis- 
alignment with the goals of the 
Communist State. 

When we consider that goals of the 
Communist State are to the best 
possible benefit of the masses, we 
can see that disloyalty, as a term, 
can embrace Democratic align- 
ment. Loyalty to persons not 
communistically indoctrinated 
would be quite plainly? a mis- 
alignment. 

The cure of disloyalty is’ entirely 
contained in the principles of align- 
ment. All that it is necessary to 
do, where disloyalty is encoun- 
tered, is to align the purposes of 
the individual toward the goals of 
Communism, and it will be discov- 
ered that a great many circum- 
stances hitherto distasteful in his 
existence will cease to exist. 

The technolo$ies of Psychopolitics 
adequately demonstrate the work- 
ability of this. 

While it is not borne out that elec- 
tric shock has any therapeutic 
value, so far as making the indi- 
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vidual more sane, it is adequately 
brought out that its punishment 
value will create in the patient a 
greater co-operative attitude. 
Brain surgery has no statistical data 
to recommend it beyond its re- 
moval of the individual personality 
from amongst the paths of organs 
which were not permitted to co-op- 
erate. These two Russian develop- 
ments have never pretended to alter 
the state of sanity. They are only 
effective and workable in intro- 
ducing an adequate punishment 
mechanism to the personality to 
make it cease and desist from its 
courses and egotistical direction of 
the anatomy itself. It is the vio- 
lence of the electric shock and the 
surgery which is useful in subdu- 
ing the recalcitrant personality, 
which is all that stands in the road 
of the masses or the State. It is 
occasionally to be discovered that 
the removal of the preventing per- 
sonality by shock and surgery then 
permits the regrowth and re-estab- 
lishment of organs which have 
been rebelled against by that per- 
sonality. In that a well-regulated 
state is composed of organisms, 
not personalities, the use of electric 
shock and brain surgery in Psy- 
chopolitics is clearly demonstrated. 

The changing of loyalty consists, 
in its primary step, of the eradica- 
tion of existing loyalties. This can 
be done in one of two ways. First, 
by demonstrating that previously 
existing loyalties have brought 
about perilous physical circum- 
stances, such as imprisonment, 
lack of recognition, duress, or pri- 
vation, and second, by eradicating 
the personality itself. 

The first is accomplished by a 
steady and continuous indoctrina- 
tion of the individual in the belief 
that his previous loyalties have 
been granted to an unworthy 
source. One of the primary in- 
stances in this is creating circum- 
stances which apparently derive 
from the target of his loyalties, so 
as to rebuff the individual. As part 
of this there is the creation of a 

state of mind in the individual, by 
actually placing him under duress, 
and then furnishing him with false 
evidence to demonstrate that the 
target of his previous loyalties is, 
itself, the cause of his duress. An- 
other portion of this same method 
consists of defaming or degrading 
the individual whose loyalties or 
government, to such a degree that 
this target, at length, actually does 
hold the individual in disrepute, 
and so does rebuff him and serve 
to convince him that his loyalties 
have been misplaced. These are 
the milder methods, but have 
proven extremely effective. The 
greatest drawback in their practice 
is that they require time and con- 
centration, the manufacture of false 
evidence, and a psyschopolitical 
operator’s time. 

In moments of expediency, of 
which there are many, the person- 
ality itself can be rearranged by 
shock, surgery, duress, privation, 
and in particular, that best of 
psychopolitical techniques, im- 
plantation, with the technologies of 
neo-hypnotism. Such duress must 
have in its first part a defamation 
of the loyalties, and in its second, 
the implantation of new loyalties. 
A good and experienced psy- 
chopolitical operator, working un- 
der the most favorable cir- 
cumstances, can, by the use of psy- 
chopolitical technologies, alter the 
loyalties of an individual so deftly 
that his own companions will not 
suspect that they have changed. 
This, however, requires consider- 
ably more finesse than is usually 
necessary to the situation. Mass 
neo-hypnotism can accomplish 
more or less the same results when 
guided by an experienced psy- 
chopolitical operator. An end goal 
in such a procedure would be the 
alteration of the loyalties of an en- 
tire nation in a short period of time 
by mass neo-hypnotism, a thing 
which has been effectively accom- 
plished among the less-useable 
states of Russia. 

It is adequately demonstrated that 
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loyalty is entirely lacking in that 
mythical commodity known as 
’ spiritual quality’. (Hatonn: Many 
would like to take exception to this 
statement in believing it to be a 
demonstrable lie; fundamental 
“Christians” have always been 
known for their loyalty and pa- 
triotism---NOT SO--as can be seen 
in the total lack of truly Godly be- 
havior and/or staid Christian doc- 
trines according to the Laws 
(Commandments) of God. Further 
in this very day you act in America 
as non-patriots in your efforts to be 
“patriotic”. You have massive 
military invasion of a land across 
the world from your country and 
citizenry, to gain back land and 
property for a Royal Monarch 
who, in fact, holds black slaves-- 
totally against the very fiber of 
your Constitution and projections 
of “freedom and liberty for ALL”.) 

Loyalty is entirely a thing of 
dependence, economic or mental, 
and can be changed by the crudest 
implementations. Observation of 
workers in their factories or fields 
demonstrates that they easily grant 
loyalty to a foreman or a woman, 
and then as easily abandon it and 
substitute another individual, re- 
vulsing, at the same time, toward 
the person to whom loyalty was 
primarily granted. The queasy in- 
security of the masses in Capitalis- 
tic nations finds this more common 
than in an enlightened State such as 
Russia. In Capitalistic states, de- 
pendencies are so craven, wants 
and privations are so exaggerated, 
that loyalty is entirely without ethi- 
cal foundation and exists only in 
the realm of dependency, duress, 
or demand. 

It is fortunate that Communism so 
truly approaches an ideal state of 
mind, for this brings a certain easi- 
ness into any changing of loyalties, 
since all other philosophies extant 
and practiced on Earth today are 
degraded and debased, compared to 
Communism. It is then with a 
certain security that a psychopoliti- 
cal operator functions, for he 
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knows that he can change the loy- 
alty of an individual to a more 
ideal level by reason alone, and 
only expediency makes it necessary 
to employ the various shifts of 
psychopolitical technology. Any 
man who cannot be persuaded into 
Communist rationale is, of course, 
to be regarded as somewhat less 
than sane, and it is, therefore com- 
pletely justified to use the tech- 
niques of insanity upon the non- 
Communist. 
In order to change loyalty it is nec- 
essary to establish first,the existing 
loyalties of the individual. The 
task is made very simple in view of 
the fact that Capitalistic and 
Fascistic nations have no great 
security in the loyalty of their sub- 
jects. And it may be found that the 
loyalties of the subjects, as we call 
any person against whom 
psychopolitical technology is to be 
exerted, are already too faint to re- 
quire eradication. It is generally 
only necessary to persuade with the 
rationale and overwhelming rea- 
sonability of Communism to have 
the person grant his loyalty to the 
Russian State. However, regulated 
only by the importance of the sub- 
ject, no great amount of time 
should be expended upon the indi- 
vidual, but emotional duress, or 
electric shock, or brain surgery 
should be resorted to, should 
Communist propaganda persuasion 
fail. In a case of a very important 
person, it may be necessary to uti- 
lize the more delicate technologies 
of Psychopolitics so as to place the 
person himself, and his associates, 
in ignorance of the operation. In 
this case a simple implantation is 
used, with a maximum duress and 
command value. Only the most 
skilled psychopolitical operator 
should be employed on such a 
project, as in this case of the very 
important person, for a bungling 
might disclose the tampering with 
his mental processes. It is much 
more highly recommended, if there 
is any doubt whatever about the 
success of an operation against an 
important person, to select out as a 
psychopolitical target persons in 

his vicinity in whom he is emo- 
tionally involved. His wife or 
children normally furnish the best 
targets, and these can be operated 
against without restraint. In se- 
curing the loyalty of a very im- 
portant person one must place at 
his side a constant pleader who 
enters a sexual or familial chord 
into the situation on the side of 
Communism. It may not be neces- 
sary to make a Communist out of 
the wife, or the children, or one of 
the children, but it might prove ef- 
ficacious to do so. In most in- 
stances, however, this is not possi- 
ble. By the use of various drugs, 
it is, in this modern age, and well 
within the realm of psychopolitical 
reality, entirely too easy to bring 
about a state of severe neurosis or 
insanity in the wife or children, 
and thus pass them, with full con- 
sent of the important person, and 
the government in which he exists, 
or the bureau in which he is oper- 
ating, into the hands of a psy- 
chopolitical operator, who then in 
his own laboratory, without re- 
straint or fear of investigation or 
censor, can, with electric shock, 
surgery, sexual attack, drugs, or 
other useful means, degrade or en- 
tirely alter the personality of a 
family member, and create in that 
person a psychopolitical slave 
subject who, when, on command 
or signal, will perform outrageous 
actions, thus discrediting the im- 
portant person, or will demand, on 
a more delicate level, that certain 
measures be taken by the important 
person, which measures are, of 
course, dictated by the 
psychopolitical operator. 

(Hatonn: Have you not constantly 
wondered how it is that often chil- 
dren of important people are totally 
discrediting to their parents? It is 
one way that Bush is kept in total 
control! It is a very common 
occurrence.) 

Usually when the party has no real 
interest in the activities or deci- 
sions of the important person, but 
merely wishes to remove him from . 
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effective action, the attention of the 
psychopolitical operator need not 
be so intense, and the person need 
only be passed into the hands of 
some unwitting mental practitioner, 
who taught as he is by psychopo- 
litical operators, will bring about 
sufficient embarrassment. 

When the loyalty of an individual 
cannot be swerved, and where the 
opinion, weight, or effectiveness of 
the individual stands firmly in the 
road of Communist goals, it is usu- 
ally best to occasion a mild neuro- 
sis in the person by any available 
means, and then, having carefully 
given him a history of mental im- 
balance, to see to it that he dis- 
poses of himself by suicide, or by 
bringing about his demise in such a 
way as to resemble suicide. Psy- 
chopolitical operators have handled 
such situations skillfully tens of 
thousands of times within and 
without Russia. (Hatonn: I am 
sure that any astute reader can 
name a dozen right off without 
hardly thinking about it.) 

Please take a short break, Dharma. 
Hatonn to standby. 

l/4/91 HATONN 

CONTINUATION OF RUSSIAN 
TEXTBOOK ON 

PSYCHOPOLITIGS 

It is a firm principle of Psychopoli- 
tics that the person to be destroyed 
must be involved at first or second 
hand in the stigma of insanity, 
(Hatonn: i.e. B. G. proclaiming 
that these Journals, etc., come 
from the “mad ravings of an insane 
mind! “I) and must have been placed 
in contact with psychopolitical op- 
erators or persons trained by them, 
with a maximum amount of tumult 
and publicity. The stigma of in- 
sanity is priperly placed at the 
door of such persons’ reputations 
and is held there firmly by bring- 
ing about irrational acts, either on 
his own part or in his vicinity. 
Such an activity can be classified 
as a partial destruction of align- 
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ment, and if this destruction is car- 
ried forward to its furthest extent 
the mis-alignment on the subject of 
all loyalties can be considered to 
be complete, and alignment on new 
loyalties can be embarked upon 
safely. 

(Hatonn: Or this can be accom- 
plished by irrational acts by the 
persons wishing to discredit truth 
and the truth-bringers, i.e. Bill 
Cooper announcing to the world 
through the Billy Goodman talk 
show in Las Vegas that “l?ze 
Phoenix Journals are the biggest 
hoax ever perpetrated against 
mankind! * In further eflorting to 
make his case he insisted that some 
50 pages of his own work had been 
directly plagiarized porn a 26 
page document) by this scribe and 
Commander Hatonn. He did not, 

fortunately for himself and his 
friends who joined in the “show 
and tell ” episode, denounce 
Commander Hatonn as being non- 
existent! Ihe point was to discredit 
the writer and publisher so that 
their work would go unread. 
Didn’t happen, did it? Truth will 
always find its “out” and I believe 
that it is NOT the Journals which 
are now in disrespect as being un- 
truth!!!) 

By bringing about insanity or sui- 
cide (Hatonn: Es has not been an 
eflective approach to Dharma 
and/or Oberli but in direct antici- 
pation of involvement, their son 
was conditioned and did commit 
suicide!) on the part of the wife of 
an important political personage, a 
sufficient mis-alignment has been 
instigated to change his attitude. 
And this, carried forward firmly, 
or assisted by psychopolitical im- 
plantation can begin the rebuilding 
of his loyalties, but now slanted in 
a more proper and fitting direction. 

Another reason for the alignment 
of psychopolitical activities with 
the mis-alignment of insanity is 
that insanity, itself, is a despised 
and disgraced state, and anything 
connected with it is lightly viewed. 

Thus, a psychopolitical operator, 
working in the vicinity of an insane 
person, can refute and disprove 
any accusations made against him 
by demonstrating that the family it- 
self is tainted with mental imbal- 
ance. This is surprisingly effective 
in Capitalistic countries where in- 
sanity is so thoroughly feared that 
no one would dream of investigat- 
ing any circumstances in its vicin- 
ity. Psychopolitical propaganda 
works constantly and must work 
constantly to increase and build up 
this aura of mystery surrounding 
insanity, and must emphasize the 
horribleness and hopelessness of 
insa‘nily in order to excuse non- 
therapeutic actions taken against 
the insane. Particularly in Capi- 
talistic countries, an insane per- 
son has no rights under the law. 
No person who is insane may 
hold property. No person who is 
insane may testify. Thus, we 
have an excellent road along 
which we can travel toward our 
certain goal and destiny. 

Entirely by bringing about public 
conviction that the sanity of a per- 
son is in question, it is possible to 
discount and eradicate all of the 
goals and activities of that person. 
By demonstrating the insanity of a 
group, or even a government, it is 
possible, then, to cause its people 
to disavow it. By magnifying the 
general human reaction to insanity, 
through keeping the subject of 
insanity, itself, forever before the 
public eye, and then, by utilizing 
this reaction by causing a revulsion 
on the part of a populace against its 
leader or leaders, it is possible to 
stop any government or movement. 

It is important to know that the en- 
tire subject of loyalty is thus as 
easily handled as it is. One of the 
first and foremost missions of the 
psychopolitician is to make an at- 
tack upon Communism and in- 
sanity synonymous. It should be- 
come the definition of insanity, of 
the paranoid variety, that “A 
paranoid believes he is being at- 
tacked by Communists.” Thus, 

‘j . 

6 Vol. VI 

at once the support of the in- 
dividual so attacking Commu- 
nism will fall away and wither. 
(Hatonn: note that anti-Com.mu- 
nists are labeled as “right-wing 
extremists, ” paranoid, etc.) 

Instead of executing national lead- 
ers, suicide for them should be ar- 
ranged under circumstances which 
question their demise. In this way 
we can select out all opposition to 
the Communist extension into the 
social orders of the world, and 
render populaces who would op- 
pose us leaderless, and bring about 
a state of chaos or mis-alignment 
into which we can thrust, with 
great simplicity, the clear and 
forceful doctrines of Communism. 

The cleverness of our attack in this 
field of Psychopolitics is adequate 
to avoid the understanding of the 
layman and the usual stupid offi- 
cial, and by operating entirely un- 
der the banner of authority, with 
the oft-repeated statement that the 
principles of psychotherapy are too 
devious for common understand- 
ing, an entire revolution can be ef- 
fected without the, suspicion of a 
populace until it is an accom- 
plished fact. 

As insanity is the maximum mis- 
alignment, it can be grasped to be 
the maximum weapon in severance 
of loyalties to leaders and old so- 
cial orders. Thus, it is lof the ut- 
most importance that psychopoliti- 
cal operatives infiltrate the healing 
arts of a nation marked for con- 
quest, and bring from that quarter 
continuous pressure against the 
population and the government un- 
til at last the conquest is effected. 
This is the subject and goal of Psy- 
chopolitics, itself. 

In rearranging loyalties we must 
have a command of their values. 
In the animal the first loyalty is to 
himself. This is destroyed by 
demonstrating errors to him, 
showing him that he does not re- 
member, cannot act or does not 
trust himself. The second loyalty 
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is to his family unit, his parents 
and brothers and sisters. This is 
destroyed by making a family 
unit economically non-dependent, 
by lessening the value of mar- 
riage, by making an easiness of 
divorce and by raising the chil- 
dren wherever possible by the 
State. The next loyalty is to his 
friends and local environment. 
This is destroyed by lowering his 
trust and bringing about re- 
portings upon him allegedly by 
his fellows or the town or village 
authorities. (Hatonn: This has 
also been publicly foisied 08 upon 
my scribe with the municipal court 
Judge mis-ruling and continued in- 
sulting words and behaviors by 
Santa Barbara Savings and Loan 
Association. This is fully intended 
to turn the entire of the village 
against the “old couple” involved.) 
The next is to the State and this, 
for the purposes of Communism, is 
the only loyalty which should exist 
once the state is founded as a 
Communist State. To destroy loy- 
alty to the State all manner of for- 
biddings for youth must be put into 
effect so as to disenfranchise them 
as members of the Capitalist state 
and, by promises of a better lot 
under Communism, to gain their 
loyalty to a Communist movement. 

Denying a Capitalist country easy 
access to courts, bringing about 
and supporting propaganda to de- 
stroy the home, creating and con- 
tinuous juvenile delinquency, 
forcing upon the state all manner 
of practices to divorce the child 
from it will in the end create the 
chaos necessary to Communism. 

Under the saccharine guise of 
assistance to them, rigorous child 
labor laws are the best means to 
deny the child any right in the so- 
ciety. By refusing to let him earn, 
by forcing him into unwanted de- 
pendence upon a grudging parent, 
by making certain in other chan- 
nels that the parent is never in 
other than economic stress, the 
child can be driven in his teens 
into revolt. Delinquency will en- 

sue. 

(Hatonrt: You may as well quit 
holding your breath as you read, 
for yes, it gets worse as the nail is 
struck upon its head over and over 
and over right before your eyes!) 

By making readily available 
drugs of various kinds, by giving 
the teen-ager alcohol, by praising 
his wildness, by stimulating him 
with sex literature and advertis- 
ing to him or her pracCices as 
taught at the Sexpol, the 
psyschopolitical operator can 
create the necessary attitude of 
chaos, idleness and worthlessness 
into which can then be cast the 
solution which will give the teen- 
ager complete freedom every- 
where - Communism. 

Should it be possible to continue 
conscription beyond any reasonable 
time by promoting unpopular wars 
and other means the draft can al- 
ways stand as a further harrier 
to the progres? of youth in life, 
destroying any immediate hope to 
participate in his nation’s civil 
life. 

By these means the patriotism of 
youth for their Capitalistic flag can 
be dulled to a point where they are 
no longer dangerous as soldiers. 
While this might require many 
decades to effect, Capitalism’s 
short term view will never envision 
the lengths across which we can 
plan. 

If we could effectively kill the na- 
tional pride and patriotism of 
just one generation we will have 
won that country. Therefore, 
there must be continual propa- 
ganda abroad to undermine the 
loyalty of the citizens in general 
and the teen-ager in particular. 
(Hatonn: 7his was efiectively per- 
fected by the Vietnam War and 
since, the citizens of the United 
States, for instance, have been un- 
able to find true purpose in any ac- 
tions of the U.S. administration. 
There is not the slightest notion by 
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the wlilitq us to u$ they are KE- 
ALLY IN SAUDI ARABIA--BUT IT 
CERTAINLY IS NOT PATRIOTIC 
NEED FOR PROTECTION OF 
FREEDOM OF THE UNITED 
STATES.) 

The role of the psychopolitical 
operator in this is very strong. He 
can, from his position as an au- 
thority on the mind, advise all 
manner of destructive measures. 
He can teach the lack of control of 
his child at home. He can instruct, 
in an optimum situation, the entire 
nation in how to handle children -- 
and instruct them so that the chil- 
dren, given no control, given no 
real home, can run wildly about 
with no responsibility for their na- 
tion or for themselves. 

The mis-alignment of the loyalty of 
youth to a Capitalistic nation sets 
the proper stage for a realignment 
of their loyalties with Communism. 
Creating a greed for drugs, sexual 
misbehavior and uncontrolled free- 
dom and presenting this to them as 
a benefit of Communism will with 
ease bring about our alignment. 

In the case of strong leaders 
amongst youthful groups, a psy- 
chopolitical operator can work in 
many ways to use or discard that 
leadership. If it is to be used, the 
character of the girl or boy must 
be altered carefully into criminal 
channels and a control by black- 
mail or other means must be 
maintained. But where the lead- 
ership is not susceptible, where it 
resists all persuasions and might 
become dangerous to our Cause, 
no pains must be spared to direct 
the attention of the authorities to 
that person and to harass him in 
one way or another until he can 
come into the hands of juvenile 
authorities. When this has been 
effected it c;In be hoped that ;I 
psychopolitical operator, by rea- 
son of child-advisor status, can, 
in the security of the jail and 
cloaked by processes of law, de 
stroy the sanity of that person. 
Particularly brilliant sChol;lrs, 
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athletes and youth group leaders 
must be handled in either one of 
these two ways. 

. In the matter of guiding the activi- 
ties of juvenile courts, the psy- 
chopolitical operator entertains 
here one of his easier tasks. A 
Capitalistic nation is so filled with 
injustice in general that a little 
more passes without comment. In 
juvenile courts there are always 
persons with strange appetites 
whether these be judges or 
policemen or women. If such do 
not exist they can be created. By 
making available to them young 
girls or boys in the “security” of 
the jail or the detention home and 
by appearing with flash cameras or 
witnesses one becomes equipped 
with a whip adequate to direct all 
the future decisions of that person 
when these are needed. 

The handling of youth cases by 
courts should be led further and 
further away from law and fur- 
ther and further into “mental 
problems” until the entire nation 
thinks of “mental problems” in- 
stead of criminals. (Hatonn: Note 
that the heavy, heavy thrust in the 
courts is to convince you that 
criminals are NOT RESPONSIBLE 
FOR THEIR CRIMES! i.e., I’.. .he 
had a bad, abusive childhood”, 
n.. .he was deprived as a child“, 
‘I.. . . he is mentally unbalanced * 
and on and on ad nauseam.) This 
places vacancies everywhere in the 
courts, in the offices of district at- 
torneys, on police staffs which 
could then be filled with psy- 
chopolitical operators and these be- 
come then the judges of the land by 
their influence and into their hands 
comes the total control of the 
criminal, without whose help a 
revolution cannot ever be accom- 
plished. 

By stressing this authority over the 
problems of youth and adults in 
courts one day the demand for psy- 
chopolitical operators could be- 
come such that even the armed ser- 
vices will use “authorities on the 

mind” to work their various jus- 
tices and when this occurs the 
armed forces of the nation then 
enter into our hands as solidly as if 
we commanded them ourselves. 
With the slight bonus of having 
thus a skilled interrogator near ev- 
ery technician or handler of secret 
war apparatus, the country, in 
event of revolution, as did Ger- 
many in 1918 and 1919, will find 
itself immobilized by its own Army 
and Navy fully and entirely in 
Communist hands. 

Thus the subject of loyalties and 
their re-alignment is, in fact, the 
subject of non-armed conquest of 
an enemy. 

Dharma, allow us closure at this 
point, please. I want to take up the 
subject of “obedience” in this text- 
book presentation and it is a 
mouthful to chew because you will 
see it unfolding before your eyes-- 
how you have been suckered into 
allowing one who “takes charge” 
through powa to require obedi- 
ence and receive of it. To this 
very extent, you have given up 
your rights to Constitutional free- 
dom into the hands of would-be 
dictators and world controllers. 

Is this information a bit provoking 
to your minds? Is it perhaps 
shocking? I certainly do hope so 
for you are all but “had” as you 
smile and salute all the way to the 
chop-block! 

Good evening. 

Hatonn to clear. 

******* 

OUR NEWEST 
JOURNAL 

THE PHOENIX JOURNAL EX- 
PRESS, VOL’S III & IV 

$15 230 PAGES 8 l/2 X 11” 

This book is a compilation of the 
Phoenix Express Newsletters with 
11 naves of indexed headinps (this 
is great for those who want to find 
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a particular topic). 

Many topics are covered including: 
The Hubble telescope fiasco - pri- 
vacy - Bolshevik/Thatcher use of 
the Falklands - John F. Kennedy’s 
murder - the Warren Commission - 
Jordan’s King Hussein’s message 
to Gear e Bush - the Khazars - the 
Zionist k rotocols - Pres. Bush and 
the New World Order and much 
more. 

SOME OF THE PHOENIX 
JOURNALS: 

Spiral To Economic Disaster 
From Here To Armageddon 
Crv of The Phoenix 
Crkifixion of The Phoenix 
R.R.P.P.* 
*Rape, Ravage, Pillage and Plun- 
der of the Phoenix 
Rape of The Constitution 
The Naked Phoenix 
Blood And Ashes 
Firestorm In Babylon 
The Mossad Connection 
Creation, The Sacred Universe 
Pleiades Connection, Return Of 
The Phoenix 
The Phoenix Express Vol’s I & II 
($15) 
The Phoenix Express Vol’s III & 
IV ($15) 

The rice is $10 per JOURNAL 
(EXZEPTING EX-PRESS) 10% 
discount on orders of 4 0; more. 
California residents add 6.75% 
sales tax. Add shipping, UPS 
$3.25 and $1.00 each additional or 
U.S. Mail $2.00 for first title and 
$1 .OO each additional. 

Write for Quantity Discoynt. 

Available from America West or 
your Local Distributor. 

Express is $20 per 13 issues 
(includin back issues for the pe- 
riod) or !.f 75 per 52 issues. 

Send orders and Payments to: 
America West Distributors, P.O. 
Box 986 Tehachapi, CA. 93581. 

For credit Card orders Telephone 
1 800 729-413 1 or 1 805 822- 
9655. 

Freedom of religion is LIBERTY 
from: Social Security Number 
(Mark of the Beast), registration. 
or licensing to earn a living. 
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